THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, JUNE 28 2022 – 7:20 P.M. (after Town Hall Meeting)
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 7-26-22
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at approximately 7:20 p.m following a Town Hall meeting.
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President (via phone); Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.   Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the April 26, 2022 Board of Directors meeting.   Bertha made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce stated that the valley gutter and sidewalk replacements will begin after the holiday (July 4th).  Bruce said he would prepare a map indicating the areas to be replaced and also a list of addresses which will be posted in the mailroom.
He also provided an update on BrightView reporting that they have had a turn-over in management and a meeting is being scheduled for July 6th to discuss some issues and determine how to proceed.
.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau reviewed the April and May financials.  He discussed cash flow and highlighted those areas over-budget for the two months.  He reported, however, that year-to-date the Association is under-budget.
As of the end of June 28th the total collections due the Association are $193.55.  No accounts are over 365 days past due.
VIOLATIONS
167 Euphrates – Tabled from last meeting, driveway has been cleaned.
1411 James Bay – Tabled from last meeting, driveway has been cleaned.
134 Euphrates – Tabled from last meeting, driveway pavers have been repaired.
ACC APPEAL
1202 Ligurian – The owner is requesting an appeal for a water filtration system that was installed when they purchased the home 3 ½ years ago.  The ACC denied the application because the system was replaced by the current owner without ACC approval and therefore could not be grandfathered in under the 5 year rule.  The owner, who was present at the meeting, stated she did not think approval was needed as it was a like-for-like replacement and she had no idea that the seller of the home did not apply for approval when it was originally installed.  After much discussion, Steve made a motion to allow the homeowner to keep the filtration system based on compelling
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evidence that the system was installed over 5 years ago and that the replacement was in fact a like-for-like replacement.  However, as all others that were granted under the 5-year rule, the system must be removed upon the sale of the home.  Motion seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Gina Serraes, the Chair of the Landscape Committee, asked the Board to revisit the ruling on Ganoderma and clarify that the root ball removal is “required” to be removed by the homeowner.  Bertha made a motion to clarify that the homeowner is required to remove the root ball due to the fungus; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.  Donna asked for a policy/procedure on how this will be handled.  It was agreed that the Association would pay the full amount of removal and back-charge the homeowner for the cost of the root ball removal.
Fredi Proyect, member of the Pool Committee, presented a recommendation and proposal on new pool furniture.  Bruce requested a complete proposal from the vendor which would include the warranty.  He also suggested that the committee go directly to the manufacturer.  This topic was tabled to the next meeting.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated June 28, 2022 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website. 
Donna reported that the pickleball and tennis courts were ready for play as the resurfacing has been completed.
She also reported that RBK Diversified is currently in the community doing spot pressure cleaning.

The lake analysis report was due in today but the lab is running behind so we should have it by the end of the week.

Clarification on Percentage Needed to Change the Documents – At the last meeting, the Board approved to go forth with an amendment to the documents changing the percentage from 51% to either 30% or 40%.  A specific number is needed to put forth the vote to the membership.  Bertha made a motion to change it from 51% to 40%; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
NEW BUSINESS
Set New Sales/Lease Application Fee – The current new owner application fee is $125.00 There had been some discussion about increasing this fee in the past but it does not appear that it was implemented.  Bruce made a motion to increase the fee from $125.00 to $150.00; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
Proposal from Sedgwick for Reserve Study – A proposal was presented for preparation of the annual Reserve Study for the years 2023, 2024 and 2025.  Steve asked that the proposal be revised to include a 2.37% and 0% inflationary analysis plus include an on-site evaluation.  This topic was tabled to next meeting and Sedgwick will be contacted and asked to resubmit their proposal.
Annual Hurricane Addendum from BrightView – The Board reviewed the annual hurricane addendum which includes the same rates as last year.  This addendum only comes into play should it be needed after a storm.  Bertha made a motion to accept the addendum; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Lift of Canopy on Oaks – A proposal was presented from Only Trees for $9,500.00 to lift the oaks along the streetscape to a City requirement of a 13 foot canopy.  Elaine made a motion to accept the proposal; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
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Street Signs – Elaine performed an inspection of the signage and provided a report on several street signs in the community in need of replacement.  Bruce raised a concern that some of the posts might also need to be considered.  This topic was tabled until next meeting to give time for the poles to be checked.

Bocce Ball Court – A decision needs to be made on a location before any further action can be taken.  Bruce agreed to meet with Sal Guerriero, Rick Brandwein and Bertha Matics to review possible locations.  This topic was tabled to the next meeting.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
No further discussion.
Next Meeting Date – The next Board Meeting will be Tuesday, July 26, 2022 at 7 pm in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:52 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
